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PRESIDENT’S NOTES 
 

I am writing this note on the first day of spring and it still 

seems like winter. On the bright side, April looks to be 

historic here in Northeast Ohio, with the solar eclipse on the 

8th. Hopefully that day will be a great day for the Guardians 

home opener as well.  
 

This month’s CW Board meeting was more of a check-in, as 

activity remains low during this time of year. Weather 

permitting, the next CW Board meeting will be in person at 

our pool pavilion on Sunday, April 14, at 7:00 PM. 

(Otherwise, it will be conducted via MS Teams and a link 

will be posted.)      

-Brian Pinto, President CWHA 

 

 

 

Payment Overdue! 
 

If you haven’t yet paid your 2024 C.W. Homeowner fee of 

$285 , it was due by March 31. Please complete the census 

form from the January TALES and mail it along with your 

check to: 

CWHA 

P. O. Box 178 

North Olmsted, OH 44070 
 
 

                -James Castellano, CWHA Treasurer 
 

POOL REPORT 
 

I have located new deck chairs for our CW pool and plan to 

purchase 10-12 this month. This is an ongoing expense, as 

chairs eventually break over time. The price is reasonable so 

if the price holds, I may purchase more before opening day, 

once I have a chance to evaluate our current needs. 
 

Our annual CW Clean Up Day will be on May 4th.  For any 

returning lifeguards and for prospective guards, this Clean 

Up Day includes our pool area, so plan to be there.  The more 

people we have, the more we can get accomplished.  
  

New CW pool tags will be distributed this year.  Only the 

new 2024 pool tags can be used for pool access.  Yellow tags 

from 2023 will not be accepted. 
 

-Brian Pinto, Pool Manager 

 
 

 

CW GARAGE SALES 
 

Planning is underway for our annual Canterbury Woods 

Neighborhood Garage  Sales. Clean out your clutter and plan 

to join us on June 20, 21, and 22 (Thurs.-Sat.) from 9 AM 

to 4 PM. Residents may participate in any or all sale days. 
 

Please contact Jane C. at 440-785-6331 (text or call) if you 

would like to participate so we can advertise how many 

houses will be involved. 
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GROUNDS NEWS 
  

What’s going on in Canterbury Woods?  Preparations are 

progressing nicely for our recreational areas: pool, baseball 

field, playground, swings and basketball.  Starting in March, 

we will have routine mowing scheduled, to keep everything 

looking fantastic. 

  

 Annual CLEAN UP DAY Party:  
 

Saturday, May 4th, 9am-Noon 
(rain date is May 11th at the same time) 

 

We scheduled this activity to be held a few weeks before our 

CW pool opening date, to get everything spruced up and 

enjoyable for all to swim or play. CLEAN UP DAY will 

help beautify our special fun spaces.  Utilizing volunteer 

helpers enables us to keep our CWHA annual dues low. 
 

Everything is so much more fun when we share the 

experience together.  Basic CLEAN UP DAY plans include 

things like: clean/pick up areas, paint things needing a “fresh 

look”, trim bushes, replace light bulbs, maybe spread some 

mulch and such. FREE Donuts/Coffee:  To give volunteers 

an “energy boost”, we plan to provide water, donuts and 

coffee for all helpers;  No one will go hungry.  
    

Please join your CW neighbors and bring your ideas to add 

your special touch.  Mark your calendars now, and plan to 

join in the fun! 

   -Dan Tobin, Grounds Manager 

 

 

Handyman Services/Repairs 
Jay Nieves - Ansan, LLC 

 

Services and repairs include: 

Minor electrical work; assembly of playground 

equipment, sheds & furniture; building counters & 

shelves; drywall patching; installation of cabinets, 

light fixtures, security cameras, decks & fences; 

Minor tree work; Mounting pictures, shelves, TV’s   

& cable management; Help set up Amazon Echo, 

Google Nest & other Smart devices. 
 

Mobile phone: 216-233-5238 

Email: Ansanllc1975@gmail.com 

26167 Byron Dr 

North Olmsted, OH 44070 
 

 

Attorney/Counselor at Law 
James F. Lentz 

 

Licensed to Practice in Ohio and Michigan 

23 years in practice  
 

General Practice with emphasis on: 

Family Law; Probate Law; Personal Bankruptcy, 

Traffic Law  
 

Website: lentzlegal.com 

Email:   jfl@case.edu 

Telephone:  216 - 410 – 6345 

 

 

Rubber Stamp Maker 
Gary & Sandy Burkey 

Burkey’s Quality Rubber Stamps 
 

Veteran owned business, producing: 

• Self-Inking Stampers (for endorsement, signature, 

return address, numbering & date, Notary, Custom 

• Block Stamps (rubber stamp & blocks w/ handle)  

Custom -Your design 

• Notary Stamps: all types inc. self-inking 

All stamps produced in our home to highest standard 

& quality. 
 

26132 Defoe Drive 

North Olmsted, OH 44070 

216-210-7612 

sandygarystamper@gmail.com 

 

C.W. “YELLOW PAGES”
Landscaping Services 
Alec Neundorfer - The Artful Clipper 

 

For all your landscaping needs: clean ups,  

new plantings, whole yard revamps 
 

25868 Keats Drive 

North Olmsted, OH 44070 

440-670-680 

ArtfulClipper@gmail.com 

 

 

Baseball/Softball Hitting 
Scott Nader, Instructor 

 

Hitting Lessons with Coach Nader 

Softball & Baseball  

All ages; $40/hr 
 

Text Scott @ (440) 623-3127 

25968 Byron Dr. 

North Olmsted, OH 44070  

(Premier Athletics; Valley City, OH) 
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